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Celebrations 
ELDERS 

John Branard, 454-4145 

Bill Werner, 254-0283 

 

EVANGELIST 

Jim Conn, 676-7954 

 

DEACONS 

Scott Clements, Worship 

321-480-6202 

 

Bruce Pierce, Adult Education 

777-9823 

 

David Woodford, Teens/Youth 

321-298-9375 

 

MINISTRY LEADERS 

 

Paul Cowdrey, Outreach 

815-262-9830 

 

Hy Reed, Facilities 

321-537-9871 

 

BULLETIN NEWS 

Lyn Newton 

321-960-0916 

Or 

newtonlyn26@gmail.com 

Friday noon deadline for  

bulletin information 

 

FOOD PANTRY 

Available to the neighborhood,  

community and members 

Wednesday, 2—4 p.m. 

Saturday, 9—11 a.m. 

For urgent food needs, contact 
the Wahteras, 259-6253 

 

 

Any bulletin info or prayer  

requests can be emailed to:   

newtonlyn26@ gmail.com   

Sermons are recorded. If you 

missed one, please go to our 

website:  cofcoceanside.net 

As he approached Jerusalem and saw 

the city, he wept over and said, “If you, 

even you, had only known on this day 

what would bring you peace—but now it 

is hidden from your eyes. The days will 

come upon you when your enemies will 

build an embankment against you and 

encircle you and hem you in on every 

side. They will dash you to the ground, 

you and the children within your walls. 

They will not leave one stone on another, 

because you did not recognize the time 

of God’s coming to you.” Luke 19:41—44 

Song Leader, Scott Clements 
Welcome 
Scripture Reading, John Branard 

Opening Prayer, Bruce Pierce 
Communion/Offering, Bill Werner 
Message, John Wahtera 
Closing Comments, Bill Werner 
Closing Prayer, Nelson Flores 

Serving at the Lord’s Table,  
Chris Ankersen, John Branard,  
Willie Bryant, Sammy Mumme 

Greeters,  
Connie Fichtl and Linda Bradford 

CHURCH OF CHRIST OCEANSIDE 
104 NE 3rd Street, Satellite Beach, FL 32937 

321-779-4688 
www.cofcoceanside.net   churchofchristoceanside@gmail.com 

Assembly Times 
Sunday Morning 

Bible Study, 9:30 a.m.; Worship and Children’s Bible Hour, 10:30 

Sunday Evening, 6:00 p.m., Worship and Fellowship 

Wednesday Evening 

Dollar Dinner, 6:00 p.m.; Worship and Fellowship, 7:00 p.m. 

Calendar of Upcoming Events  

May 29   deadline to sign up for Weeki-Wachi trip—EXTENDED! 

June 5   Dinner on the Grounds, after service  

June 16  Weeki Wachi Trip, 8—5:45  

June 18  Focus Group meeting, 9—10:30  

June 26  Outreach planning meeting, after services 

June 30—July 3, Spiritual Growth Workshop  

July 3   Dinner on the Grounds, after services  

July 16   Focus Group meeting, 9—10:30  

August 6  Vero Beach Outlets Trip  

August 20  Men’s Breakfast and Focus Group meeting, 9—10:30  

Sept. 2—4  Sonquest  

September 4  Dinner on the Grounds, after services  

September 17  Focus Group meeting, 9—10:30  

October 2  Dinner on the Grounds, after services  

October 15  Morikami Gardens trip  

  June 5    June 12 

Song Leader  

Scripture Reading  

Opening Prayer  

Communion  

Sermon   

Closing Prayer  

Lord’s Table  

Greeters  Joe and Patti Montello  Jim and Linda Conn 
 

May 15 records 

Bible Study, ; Worship, ; Contribution, nc 
 

Communion Schedule, June: HELP NEEDED; July: HELP NEEDED 

Women's Prayer Partner Meeting, Thursdays at 2:30.  

Call Freddi at 536-8541 for location and questions. Let's get together to pray for each 
other, our church, our nation  
 

ADULT BIBLE CLASSES, SUMMER 2016  

Sunday a.m.: Proverbs, Auditorium 

Wed. p.m.: Romans Fellowship Hall  



SPIRITUAL NEEDS: Those dedicated to mission work; the leaders of the church, Our College students. 
Our Teen Ministry. Tim Chudkosky  

 

HEALTH NEEDS: David Woodford’s dad, Melvin, had a successful heart valve replacement surgery on 
May 23. Vicki Keller is beginning to feel better. Suzanne Branard is home recovering from a stroke. Lori 
and Loren Hackman’s 7 month old grandson was found to have a heart murmur, further testing is need-
ed. Two of Lori’s friends, Frances and Yvonne are experiencing health issues. Bruce Pierce’s mom, 
Nancy, had knee replacement surgery and is in rehab recovering. Chris and Debbie Ankersen’s grand-
son Bryan was found to have a hemangioma, a tumor of the blood vessels. Surgery will be required as 
well as radiation to reduce the size of the tumor. Walter Abendroth, congestive heart failure, and his wife, 
Beverly Humphress, who is his primary caregiver.  

 

Dealing with cancer: Belinda Cowdrey’s father, Richard Notgrass, was diagnosed with prostate cancer 
this week. Diane Kromko’s sister in law, Karen is in treatment 
for uterine cancer. Dave Autry continues to need prayers. Da-
vid Woodford’s neighbor, George Cox has cancer throughout 
his body. Bonnie Thom, Liz Newton’s music teacher, bone 
marrow transplant for Acute Myeloid Leukemia. Cherie Ramos 
(friend of Lyn Newton), stage 4.  

 

Ongoing Medical Issues: Diane Kromko’s mother and step-
father have ongoing needs. Lori Hackman. Maggie Shepherd 

continues to suffer from neuropathy in her left arm. Sarah Hines.  

 

FINANCIAL AND FAMILY NEEDS Leah Rae Paisley and Beth Cotton had a house fire recently. They 
are staying with relatives until insurance questions and repairs are resolved. Julia Apple Baumgarner 
and the people of Manta, Ecuador. Please keep the people who frequent our food pantry in your prayers. 

 

PRAISE 

Jim Anderson will begin work at his new position in Hagerstown, MD, on June 6. Be sure to say a fond 
farewell this week. 
 

Addresses for cards and notes of encouragement:  

Ankersen, Debbie 245 Waterside Drive, Indian Harbour Beach, 32937  

Autry, Dave, 185 Mar Len Drive, Melbourne Beach, 32951  

Branard, Suzanne 1120 Old Parsonage Drive, Merritt Island, 32952  

Hackman, Lori, 2395 Port Malabar Road, Palm Bay, 32905  

Keller, Vickie, 201 Harbour City Pkwy #1447, Indian Harbour Beach, 32937  

Pierce, Nancy c/o Bruce Pierce, 507 Inwood Lane, Indian Harbour Beach, 32937  

Notgrass, Richard, 3357 Hannibal Dr., St. Charles, MO 63301 

Thom, Bonnie, 795 Haftez Street NE, Palm Bay, 32907  

Shepherd, Maggie, 116 Crescent Drive, Cocoa Beach, 32931  

Woodford, Melvin, c/o David, 1201 Pawnee Terrace, Indian Harbour Beach, 32937  

 

We will list as many addresses as possible for people on the prayer list. This will be done so that anyone who 
wishes to write a note or card of encouragement will be more able to do it. However, this will not be mandatory 
for those seeking prayers. Privacy will be respected and the addresses will not be listed for those who would 
rather not have them listed.  

Prayer 

Family Happenings 
FAREWELL FOR KATHLEEN WITHERS AFTER SERVICE TODAY 
There will be a cake reception in the Fellowship Hall. Please stay and 
wish her well in her next phase of life. 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
It has been a true joy to worship God with all of you.  I will miss all of you 
as I start on a new journey but I know we will all be doing God's 
work.  May God continue to bless all of you and remember me in your 
prayers. In Christian Love, Kathleen 

 

Kathleen Withers,2000 Springfield Circle - Apt. 118, Newberry, S.C. 29108   
803-705-1585 

Weeki Wachi trip, Thursday, June 16.  

Deadline to sign up and pay has been 
extended. Bring your family and friends!  

Details: Transportation cost—adults, 
$17, children 12 and under, $5 

Admission cost—adults, $13; children, 
6—12, $8; children 5 and under, free.  
See Lyn to make payments or with any 
questions. Great adventures await!  

May Birthdays and Anniversaries  

5—Connie Fichtl  

8—Everett Mumme  

9—Debbie Ankersen  

10—Cliff Bennett  

11—Steven Masterson  

13—Gary Newton, Randa Ford  

16—Julie Clements, Autry  

21—Evelyn Munro  

23—Jordan Contreras, Logan Walker  

25—Jim Conn  

June Birthdays & Anniversaries 
3—Jim Anderson 
16—Bill Munro 
18—Jonnie McKie 
21—Jeff & Maggie Shepherd 
23—Samuel Woodford,  
       Sammy & Stephanie Mumme 
25—Martha Flores 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE FORMING!!! 

There will be an Outreach planning meeting on Sunday, June 26th immediately following wor-
ship services for anyone wishing to serve in this way. The sign up sheet will be on the bulletin 
board in the hallway.  

Also, if you plan on attending the planning meeting, please bring a dish to pass. We will be dis-
cussing what efforts we can promote to share the gospel locally.  If you have any questions, 
contact Paul Cowdrey at 815-262-9830 or pc54@cfl.rr.com  



On May 21st 2016 the Church of Christ Oceanside Focus Group met to discuss the finances of the 

congregation.  During the meeting we discussed the current budget, current level of giving, proposed 

budget changes, level of giving to support the hiring of an associate minister, and renovation of the 

Miller Building. 

The current weekly budget is $2,070.92, and our current level of giving (average of the last 10 months) is 

$2,184.91, approximately 5% above budget.  The Elders really appreciate the level of support the 

congregation is proving, this has allowed us to do some much needed repairs and improvements to the 

building and grounds. 

This last year a lot of discussion and planning has been done with regards to hiring an associate minister 

and renovating the Miller Building.  The purpose of the meeting was to discuss changes to the budget 

and consider the impacts for these two items.  A proposed budget was put together by John Branard, 

Jim Conn, and Bill Werner, to reduce spending in most areas in order to make these items more 

attainable. 

The first budget scenario was to make cuts to the current budget and then adding in the estimate of 

$50K for an associate minister.  The resulting budget would be $2,416.21 a week, 17% above the current 

budget, or 12% above our current level of giving.  Note: In this scenario approximately 75% of the cost is 

covered by budget cuts and 25% by increasing our contributions.   

A second scenario was presented with the same budget cuts and adding in the renovation of the Miller 

Building which would currently require borrowing approximately $100K.  The estimated payments and 

cost for using the building (e.g. payments plus water and electricity) would result in a weekly budget of 

$1,599.37, approximately 23% lower than our current budget.  

A third scenario was presented with the budget cuts and adding in both, hiring of an associate minister 

and renovation of the Miller Building.  The resulting budget would be $2,607.06 per week, an increase of 

26% above our current budget, and 21% above our current level of giving. 

The resulting consensus (from votes taken during the meeting) is to bring the proposal for the budget 

cuts and hiring an associate minister to a vote at a family meeting.  There was more than 90% support 

for this proposal from the Focus Group.  There is some support for doing both; however the Elders do 

not see enough support at this time to ask the congregation for such a large increase in giving to do so.  

The Elders believe the Miller Building will play an important part in our future and will continue to hold 

the monies currently set aside for that purpose.  Current balance in the account for the Miller Building 

fund is $125,201.07.  Also as giving continues to exceed our current needs we will periodically place 

monies that are above our current needs in the Miller Building fund to continue to save for a future 

renovation.  Because we have been able to increase our reserves in our checking account this last year, 

we will proceed to move $20K from our checking account to the Miller Building fund next week.  
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